
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Gaylen Langer’s Garage, Beldenville WI 

July 20th, 2020 

 

Members Present: Gaylen & Sue Langer, Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Paul & Leah 

Frandsen, Mark & Tammy Blodgett, Sheldon Huppert, Jack & Mary O’Neil, Scott & Joanne 

Gulbranson, John & Jean Marko, Joanne Ottman, Everett & Barb Muhlhausen, Dennis Swanson, 

Gary Huppert, Bill Bakalich, Paul Langer, Brian Stein, John Blodgett, Todd Manor, Chad 

Parkos, Kevin & Diane Johnson, Chuck Freier, Troy Langer, Dan Braun, Randy Bayer, Dave 

Deiss    

 

The monthly meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s 

Report by Tina Huppert, second by Sharolyn Johnson.  Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Sue 

Langer, second by Sheldon Huppert. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

President Johnson reported the Richardson Trail needs a little work south of Spring Valley. 

Discussion took place regarding repairs. 

 

Pierce County has not signed routes yet, but President Johnson received a call from the Sign 

Shop to request signs so it should be soon. 

 

August 8
th

 is the ATV Run at Broz beginning at 11:00 am with raffles upon completion of the 

ride. Flyers will be ready at Broz to pick up tomorrow for distribution. Barb will email 

information out to members. 

 

The Pepin County Club wants us to go in on renting a tent for a Public Hearing for the Town of 

Maiden Rock. Discussion took place; no action taken. 

 

New Business: 

 

Since the Town of Oak Grove opened up routes, some residents of the Town of River Falls are 

interested in opening routes from 710
th

 Avenue from Cty E to 950
th

 Street to Trimbelle. The 

Pierce County ATV/UTV Association wants to open 690
th

 Avenue from the western border to 

950
th

 Street so the Town of Oak Grove can cross Cty E. A resident was going to the Town Board 

meeting to make a request to open routes but was not on the agenda. Discussion took place about 

signage as the Town of River Falls already has an ordinance. Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, 

second by Sheldon Huppert, to pay for signs for the Town of River Falls if routes are opened. 

Motion passed. 

 

The Town of Oak Grove has had some complaints about ATV riders and have threatened to 

close down some routes. Sheldon Huppert and President Johnson will attend the Town Board 

meeting tonight. Discussion took place. 

 

President Johnson reported there will be no Traffic Safety Meeting until September. 



 

 Member Comments: 

 

The Bay City Village Board will be voting to claim the 8 feet of unclaimed property next to the 

guardrail on Highway 35 and granting permission for use of the 8 feet by ATV/UTV traffic.  

 

Thank you to Gaylen and Sue Langer for hosting our meeting and providing the meal. 

 

Thank you to Ron Gutting for making the map boxes. 

 

The next meeting will be held at Beav’s Restaurant & Tavern in Plum City on August 17th, 2020 

at 6:00 p.m. Motion by Tina Huppert, seconded by Joanne Ottman, to adjourn the meeting at 

7:10 pm. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

Secretary 


